
BDR 28-967
SB 301

EXECUTIVE AGENCY

FISCAL NOTE
AGENCY'S ESTIMATES Date Prepared: March 22, 2023
Agency Submitting: Nevada System of Higher Education

Items of Revenue or
Expense, or Both

Fiscal Year
2022-23

Fiscal Year
2023-24

Fiscal Year
2024-25

Effect on Future 
Biennia

Total 0 0 0 0

Explanation (Use Additional Sheets of Attachments, if required)

The Nevada System of Higher Education has reviewed the proposed legislation and has determined that while there 
would be a fiscal impact, we are unable to determine the extent of the impact at this time since future projects and their 
details are unknown. BDR 28-967 would revise provisions governing the circumstances under which a worker is 
deemed to be employed on a public work. This would extend to workers delivering or removing material, equipment, or 
structures to or from the site of a public work. NSHE anticipates that there would be a fiscal impact associated with any 
increase in pay to those drivers working on any related project. Additionally, there would be a bureaucratic cost to 
contractors who utilize delivery and trucking services to certify payrolls, and those costs would be passed onto the 
project, resulting in higher project costs. 
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GOVERNOR'S OFFICE OF FINANCE COMMENTS Date Wednesday, March 15, 2023

The agency's response appears reasonable.
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